
Central High School Alumni Association 

Minutes of Meeting of November 9, 2021 

Zoom Meeting 
 

 Meeting was called to order by President Cockfield at 5:31pm. 

In attendance were: Sal Masiello, Deb Cockfield, Jayne O’Brien, Paul Dolan, G. Gail 

Davis, Steve Bianchi, Deb Bush, Paul O’Brien, Elaine Whited, Lyle Perra, Prince 

Reid, & Robert Nance . 

 Secretary Report: 

The minutes of the October 12th meeting were read and approved with one 

correction (the HOF banquet had 148 paid tickets and 8 comp tickets) on a motion 

by Paul O’Brien, seconded by Lyle Perra. 

 Treasurer’s Report: 

Treasurer Jayne O’Brien noted the following. The General Fund had a beginning 

balance of $186.48 with expenses of $40.12 for Zoom renewal leaving a balance of 

$146.36.  The Grant Fund had a beginning balance of $3,951.93, with expenses of 

$40.09 for Zoom, leaving a balance of $3,911.84. The Scholarship Fund had a 

beginning balance of $13,882.94, with expenses of $487.05 (Sir Speedy, $155.00, 

Zoom $40.09, USPS $174.00, Staples $17.97, Printer $99.99), leaving an ending 

balance of $13,395.89. The Athletic Hall of Fame began with a balance of 

$12,609.76 with expenses of $4,975.34 (Staples $58.36, Ralph’s Catering 

$3,677.12, Zoom $40.09, Minuteman Press $1,099.77, Printer $100.00), deposits 

of $392.00 leaving a balance of $8,026.42.  There was receipts of $23.79 for the 

Food Drive to date, leaving a total in the Washington Trust Account to date of 

$25,504.30.  Jayne also provided a breakdown of the preliminary report of the 

income and expenses of the Athletic Hall of Fame Banquet, which is available upon 

request. The report was accepted on a motion by Sal Masiello, seconded by Paul 

Dolan. 

 

 Hall of Fame Committee Update:  

Chairman Steve Bianchi gave his thanks to all those who helped with the banquet, 

which he felt had been a huge success.  He noted that all recipients of awards were 

pleased and thankful for their honors.  He is planning a committee meeting soon to 

discuss how the banquet ran and how any changes could be made to improve the 

next HOF event.  

 

 Communications Committee: 

Chairwoman Elaine Whited noted that a meeting was held on November 2nd, at 

which time discussion was held regarding the scholarship drive, the food drive and 



the Meet and Greet to be held.  At this point there is nothing solid to report on 

these matters. 

 

 

 Events Committee:  

In the absence of Chairwoman Ann Marie Richmond, there was no official report.  

However, Deb Cockfield noted that the committee will be trying to move the Meet 

and Greet to either the end of November or the beginning of December.  They also 

will be working on the All Class Gala to be held in the spring.  She also noted that 

they are still trying to get our web site updated.   

 

 Open Discussion: 

Jayne O’Brien noted that thank you’s have been sent to all those who placed an ad 

in our HOF booklet.  She noted that she did not sent any to committee members. 

Deb Bush noted that she visited several high schools as well as CHS to take photos 

of display similar to what we are planning for the HOF.  She will present them later 

with suggestions. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:54pm on a motion by G. Gail Davis, seconded by Sal 

Masiello. 


